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TECHNICAL

Business sector output is equal to gross national product, less the
rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of paid employees of
private households and nonprofit institutions, rental value of owner-occupied
dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the national income
accounts . Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor inputs .4~ Business
output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national product in recent
years .

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for the
durable and nondurable goods sectors .

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries : Primary
metals; fabricated metal products ; nonelectrical machinery ; electrical
machinery; transportation equipment ; instruments ; lumber and lumber products ;
furniture and fixtures ; stone, clay, and glass products ; and miscellaneous
manufactures . The nondurable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC
industries: Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather
products, printing and publishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum
products, rubber and plastic products, foods, and tobacco products .

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years .

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product, less the
rest-of-the-world sector, general government, unincorporated business, output
of paid employees of private households and nonprofit institutions, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, the output of corporations engaged in
banking, finance, stock and commodity trading, and credit and insurance
agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the national income
accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output has accounted for about 59 percent of
gross national product in recent years.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show .the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour . Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tions of labor, capital, or any other factor of production . Rather, they
reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology ;
capital investment ; level of output; utilization 'of capacity, energy, and
materials; the organization of production ; managerial skill ; and the
characteristics and effort of the work force .
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TBCHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product, less the
rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of paid employees of
private households and nonprofit institutions, rental value of owner-occupied
dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the national income
accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor inputs. Business
output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national product in recent
years.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by sunning series prepared for the
durable and nondurable goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals? fabricated metal products? nonelectrical machinery? êlectrical
machinery? transportation equipment? instruments? lumber and lumber products?
furniture and fixtures? stone, clay, and glass products? and miscellaneous
manufactures. The nondurable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC
industries: Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather
products, printing and publishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum
products, rubber and plastic products, foods, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
produefe-in recent years.

\
Nonfinanciâ  corporate output is-'equal 'toMgross»' h&tlbn&t product ,1 less thfe
rest-of-tĥ world sector, general government, unincorporated business, output
of paid̂ eitployees of private households and nonfprofit institutions, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, the output of corporations engaged in
banking, finance, stock and commodity trading, and credit and insurance
agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the national income
accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output has accounted for about 59 percent of
gross national product in recent years.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the changes fron period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tions of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they
reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology?
capital investment? level of output? utilization of capacity, energy, and
materials? the organization of production? managerial skill? and the
characteristics ami effort of the work force.
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TECHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product, less the
rest-of-the-world sector, general governmentr output of paid employees of
private households and nonprofit institutions, rental value of owner-occupied
dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the national income
accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor inputs. Business
output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national product in recent
years.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by surraning series prepared for the
durable and nondurable goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical
machinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous
manufactures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing
and publishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and
plastic products, foods, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product, less the
rest-of-the-world sector, general government, unincorporated business/ output
of paid employees of private households and nonprofit institutions, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, the output of corporations engaged in
banking, finance, stock and cownodity trading, and credit and insurance
agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the national income
accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output has accounted for about 59 percent of
gross national product in recent years.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tions of labor, capital, or any other factor of production* Rather, they
reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology;
capital investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and
materials; the organization of production; managerial skill; and the
characteristics and effort of the work force.
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TECHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product, less the
rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of paid employees of
private households and nonprofit institutions, rental value of owner-occupied
dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the national income
accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor inputs. Business
output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national product in recent
years.

Total manufacturing measures are cortputed by summing series prepared for the
durable and nondurable goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals? fabricated metal products? nonelectrical machinery? electrical
machinery? transportation equipment? instruments? lumber and lumber products?
furniture and fixtures? stone, clay, and glass products? and miscellaneous
manufactures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing
and publishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and
plastic products, foods, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Nonfinaneial corporate output is equal to gross national product, less the
rest-of-the-world sector, general government, unincorporated business, output
of paid employees of private households and nonprofit iastitutions, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, the output of corporations engaged in
banking, finance, stock and commodity trading, and credit and insurance
agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the national income
accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output has accounted for about 59 percent of
gross national product in recent years.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persoas engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tions of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they
reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology?
capital investment? level of output? utilization of capacity, energy, and
materials? the organization of production? managerial skill? and the
characteristics and effort of the work force.
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TECHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product, less the
rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of paid employees of
private households and nonprofit institutions, rental value of owner-occupied
dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the national income
accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor inputs. Business
output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national product in recent
years.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for the
durable and nondurable goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals? fabricated metal products? nonelectrical machinery?7 electrical
machinery? transportation equipment? instruments? lumber and lumber products?
furniture and fixtures? stone, clay, and glass products? and miscellaneous
manufactures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing
and publishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and
plastic products, foods, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product, less the
rest-of-the-world sector, general government, unincorporated business, output
of paid employees of private households and nonprofit institutions, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, the output of corporations engaged in
banking, finance, stock and commodity trading, and credit and insurance
agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the national income
accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output has accounted for about 59 percent of
gross national product in recent years.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the charges from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tions of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they
reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology?
capital investment? level of output? utilization of capacity, energy, and
materials? the organization of production? managerial skill? and the
characteristics and effort of the work force.
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TBCfflilCAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product, less the
rest-of-the-̂ world sector, general government, output of paid employees of
private households and nonprofit institutions, rental value of owner-occupied
dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the national income
accounts. Correspondirxj exclusions are also made in labor inputs. Business
output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national product in recent
years.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for the
durable and nondurable goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical
machinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous
manufactures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing
and publishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and
plastic products, foods, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product, less the
rest-of-the-world sector, general government, unincorporated business, output
of paid employees of private households and nonprofit institutions, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, the output of corporations engaged in
banking, finance, stock and commodity trading, and credit and insurance
agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the national income
accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output has accounted for about 59 percent of
gross national product in recent years.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They shew the changes from periodto period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tions of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they
reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology;
capital investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and
materials; the organization of production; managerial skill; and the
characteristics and effort of the work force.
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TBCHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of paid
employees of private households and nonprofit institutions, rental value of
owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the
national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for the
durable and nondurable goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical
machinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lunher and lunber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous
manufactures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing
and publishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and
plastic products, foods, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in constant
1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of paid employees of private households and
nonprofit institutions, rental value of owner-occupied dwellings, the output of
corporat ions engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity trading, and
credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the
national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output has accounted for
about 59 percent of gross national product in recent years.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news relea.se describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They shew the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and .services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tions of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they
reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology;
capital investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and
materials; the organization of production; managerial skill; and the
characteristics and effort of the work force.
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TBCHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of
nonprofit institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by sunning series prepared for the
durable and nondurables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals? fabricated metal products? nonelectrical machinery? electrical
machinery? transportation equipment? instruments? lumber and lumber products?
furniture and fixtures? stone, clay, and glass products? and miscellaneous
manufactures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing
and publishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and
plastic products, food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in constant
1982 dollars, less the rest-x>f-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of paid employees of private households and
nonprofit institutions, rental value of owner-̂ occupied dwelling, the output of
corporations engaged in baking, finance, stock and commodity trading, and
credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the
national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output has accounted for
about 59 percent of gross national product in recent years.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They shew the charges frcm period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rattier, they
reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology?
capital investment? level of output? utilization of capacity, energy, and
materials? the organization of production? . mangerial skill? and the
characteristics and effort of the work force.
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TEOWICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of
nonprofit institutions, output of paid ertplcyees of private households, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in conputing
the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Total manufacturing measures are computed ty summing series prepared for the
durable and nondurables goods sectors*

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical nachinery; electrical
machinery; transportation equipment; instrxjments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone/ clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous
manufactures- The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing
and publishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and
plastic products, food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in constant
1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of paid employees of private households and
nonprofit institutions, rental value of owner-occupied- dwelling, the output of
corporations engaged in baking, finance, stock and commodity trading, and
credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in conputing the
national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output has accounted for
about 59 percent of gross national product in recent years.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they
reflect the joint effects of nary influences, including changes in technology;
capital investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and
materials; the organization of production; mangerial skill; and the
characteristics and effort of the \*ork force.
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TBOWICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars, less the rest-of~the-world sector, general government, output of
nonprofit institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by sunning series prepared for the
durable and nondarables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical
machinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous
manufactures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing
and publishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and
plastic products, food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years,

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in constant
1982 dollars, less the rest-^of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of paid employees of private households and
nonprofit institutions, rental value of owner-occupied dwelling, the output of
corporations engaged in baking, finance, stock and commodity trading, and
credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the
national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output has accounted for
about 59 percent of gross national product in recent years.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They shew the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour* Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they
reflect the 'joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology;
capital investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and
materials; the organization of production; mangerial skill; and the
characteristics and effort of the work force.
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Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of
nonprofit institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income, accounts. Corresponding exclusions., are also made in labor
inputs. Business output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for the
durable and nondura&les goods sectors. ; •

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical
machinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and, lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous
manufactures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing
and publishing, chemical and chemipal products, petroleum products, rubber and
plastic products, food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in constant
1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of, paid employees of- private households and
nonprofit institutions, rental value of owner-occupied dwelling, the output of
corporations engaged in leaking, finance, stock and commodity tracing, and
credit and insurance agencies , and the statistical discrepancy in computing tfie
national income accounts." " Nonfinancial , corporate output has accounted for
about 59 percent of gross national product in recent years. , '< *

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor .-time involved in its
production. They shew the changes fron period to period in the amount .of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor, capital, or any v other factor of production. Rather/ they
reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology;
capital investment; level of output; utilization, of capacity, energy, and
materials; the organization of production; mangerial , skill; and the
characteristics and effort of the work force.
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TEOWICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of
nonprofit institutions, output of paid enployees of private households, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by sunming series prepared for the
durable and nondurables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-d igit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical
machinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous
manufactures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing
and publishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and
plastic products, food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in constant
1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general, government,
unincorporated business, output of paid employees of private households and
nonprofit institutions, rental value of owner-occupied dwelling, the output of
oorporat ions engaged in banking, finance, stock and cornmod ity trad ing, and
credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the
national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output has accounted for
about 59 percent of gross national product in recent years.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they
reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology;
capital investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and
materials; the organization of production; mangerial skill; and the
characteristics and effort of the work force.
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TECHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars/ less the rest-of-the-world sector/ general government, output of
nonprofit institutions/ output of paid employees of private households/ rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings/ and the statistical.discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusipns are also made in labor
.inputs* Business output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national
product in recent years,

Total manufacturing measures are computed by, summing series prepared for the
durable and nondurables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals: fabricated metal products: nonelectrical machinery; electrical
machinery: transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone# clay/ and glass products; and miscellaneous
manufactures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries:
Textile mill products/ apparel products, leather and leather products, printing
and publishing/ chemical and chemical products/ petroleum products, rubber and
plastic products/ food/ and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in constant
1982 dollars/ less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid
employees of private households, rental value of owner-occupied dwelling, the
output of corporations engaged in banking/ finance, stock and commodity
trading, and credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in
computing the national income accounts, Nonfinancial corporate output has
accounted for about 59 percent of gross.national product in recent years.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They shew the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector/ they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor/ capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, tĵ iey
reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology;
capital investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, ^nd
materials; the organization of production; mangerial skill; and ''the
characteristics and effort of the work force.
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TBCHNICAL MOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars/ less the rest-of-the-world sector/ general government, output of
nonprofit institutions, output of paid employees of private households/ rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts* Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for the
durable and nondurables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical
machinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous
manufactures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing
and publishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and
plastic products, food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in constant
1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid
employees of private households, rental value of owner-occupied dwelling, the
output of corporations engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity
trading/ and credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in
computing the national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output has
accounted for about 59 percent of gross national product in recent years.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They shew the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather* they
reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology;
capital investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and
materials; the organization of production; mangerial skill; and the
characteristics and effort of the work force.
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TECHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars/ less the rest-of-the-world sector/ general government/ output of
nonprofit institutions/ output of paid employees of private households, Cental
value of owner-occupied dwellings/ and the statistical discrepancy in commuting
the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for the
durable and nondurables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical
machinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone/ clay/ and glass products; and miscel!4neous
manufactures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries:
Textile mill products/ apparel products/ leather and leather products/ printing
and publishing/ chemical and chemical products/ petroleum products/ rubber and
plastic products/ food/ and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in constant
1982 dollars/ less the rest-of-the-world sector/ general government/
unincorporated business/ output of nonprofit institutions/ output of paid
employees of private households/ rental value of owner-occupied dwelling/ the
output of corporations engaged in banking/ finance/ stock and commodity
trading/ and credit and insurance agencies/ and the statistical discrepancy in
computing the national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output has
accounted for about 59 percent of gross national product in recent years.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector/ they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor/ capital/ or any other factor of production. Rather/ they
reflect the joint effects of many influences/ including changes in technology;
capital investment; level of output; utilization of capacity/ energy/ and
materials; the organization of production; mangerial skill; and the
characteristics and effort of the work force.
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TECHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of
nonprofit institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental
value of cwner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for the
durable and nordurables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical
machinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous
manufactures. The nondurable sector inclixJes these 2-digit SIC industries:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing
and publishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and
plastic products/ food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

' ?,K;'< '

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in constant
1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid
employees of private households, rental value of owner-occupied dwelling, the
output of corporations engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity
trading, and credit and insurance agencies, ard the statistical discrepancy in
computing the national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output has
accounted for about 59 percent of gross national product in recent years.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and .services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they
reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology;
capital investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and
materials; the organization of production; mangerial skill; and the
characteristics and effort of the work force.
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TECHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars, less the rest<-of-the-world sector, general government, output of
nonprofit institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for the
durable and nondurables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical
machinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous
manufactures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing
and publishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and
plastic products, food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Nonfinancia! corporate output is equal to gross national product in constant
1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid
employees of private households, rental value of owner-occupied dwellings, the
output of corporations engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity
trading, and credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in
computing the national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output has
accounted for about 59 percent of gross national product in recent years.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they
reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology;
capital investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and
materials; the organization of production; mangerial skill; and the
characteristics and effort of the work force.
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TKCKBICAL HOTfcS

Baa.ihe-.73 sector '.> -cut is- equa? tj gr >6a -fl-t^or.*! ;=r •• u • n , .i ̂
ao'iflra. l*aa th" •r*s**of-*M-»orJ'i. a? «o" fe*>r»>. 11 / -erne-Tit f-t;
notiprofit inatitu -is, output oi pavi . ertp: /= ̂ o f privat^ \ , «- sy,
vaxue of owner-oc-: ii.ied dwelling.". a.=d ',ne ate--.otica discr«»r?; . ': cjm;
tne nattoaal incb.... acoounta. CcrreapoMing exo:/a3io/.3 aro a*̂ >.' rcaoe in
^nputs. Buainesa ^utput has accounted fcr aV»dat 77 percent of ^ross nati":,.ji.
prouuct in recent y^ars;

Tota:i manufaoturing iaeaaurea are computed by sunuijing series prepared tor the
duraoXe and riondur*oles goods sectors;

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries Primary
metal?* fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; ele-tri-al
machinery; trahspor^atibn equipmshtj instruments? lumber ind lumber products;
furniture and fiictarest stone, clay, and glass productsj and -ikiac^llaneo.^
manufactures. the nondurable sector includea tiieae 2-digit SIC in^astries:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather produces, urii.tin̂
and publishing, chemical and chemical productj, petroleum products, rubber aa.'i
plastic.products, food, and tobacco products*

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years*

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in constant
1982' dollarsj less the reat-of-the-world sector, general governne:;t,
unincorporated business, output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid
employees of private households, rental value of owner-occupied dwellings, the
output of corporations engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity
trading, and credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in
computing the national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output haa
accounted for about 59 percent of gross national product in recent years*

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour* Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they
reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology;
capital investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and
materials; the organization of production; mangerial skill; and the
characteristics and effort of the work force*
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TECHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of
nonprofit institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computin
the national income accounts* Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared foir the
durable and nondurables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical
machinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber arid lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous
manufactures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and( leather products, ptintin
and publishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and
plastic prodiucts, food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in constant
1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid
employees of private households, rental value of owner-occupied dwellings, the
output of corporations engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity
trading, and credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in
computing the national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output has
accounted for about 59 percent of gross national product in recent years.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe th
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the changes from period to period in the amount of good
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hour
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they
reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology;
capital investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and
materials; the organization of production; mangerial skill; and the
characteristics and effort of the work force.
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NEXT RELEASE DATE

The next issue of Productivity and Costs is scheduled for release at
10:00 AM EST, Thursday, March 3,^983, and will contain measures for
nonfinancial corporations, business, nonfarra business, and manufacturing«

TECHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of
nonprofit institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for the
durable and nondurables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical
machinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous
manufactures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries:
textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing
and publishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and
plastic products, food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years*

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in constant
1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid
employees of private households, rental value of owner-occupied dwellings, the
output of corporations engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity
trading, and credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in
computing the national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output has
accounted for about 59 percent of gross national product in recent years.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather,. they
reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology;
capital investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and
materials; the organization of production; raangerial skill; and the
characteris tics and effort of the work force.
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TECHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of
nonprofit institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output has accounted for about 77 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for the
durable and nondurables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical
machinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous
manufactures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing
and publishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and
plastic products, food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output has accounted for about 24 percent of gross national
product in recent years.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in constant
1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid
employees of private households, rental value of owner-occupied dwellings, the
output of corporations engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity
trading, and credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy In
computing the national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output has
accounted for about 59 percent of gross national product in recent years.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe the
relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in it*
production. They show the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they
reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology;
capital investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and
materials; the organization of production; mangerial skill; and the
characteristics and effort of the work force.
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Manufacturing

Productivity increased at a 2.9 percent seasonally adjusted annual rate in
manufacturing in the first quarter of 1988, as output rose 4.3 percent and hours
of all persons increased 1.3 percent (seasonally adjusted annual rates). Manu-
facturing productivity increased 3.4 percent between the first quarters of 1987
and 1988.

As in the business sector, manufacturing productivity growth was greater in
the first quarter of 1988 than in the fourth quarter of 1987 (table 3). Produc-
tivity, output, and hours of labor input all advanced faster in the nondurable
goods industries than in durable goods (tables 4 and 5). While output increased
in both subsectors, the increase in. hours occurred mainly in nondurables.

Hourly compensation of all manufacturing workers increased 3.9 percent
during the first quarter, with faster gains recorded for producers of durable
goods than of nondurables. Real hourly compensation for the whole sector rose
0.5 percent when the increase in consumer prices was taken into account. Unit
labor costs increased at a 1.0 percent annual rate, compared with a 1.4 percent
increase during the fourth quarter of 1987.

Fourth quarter measures for nonfinancial corporations

Fourth-quarter 1987 measures of productivity and costs also were announced
today for the nonfinancial corporate sector, together with revised annual move-
ments (tables B and C). Output per all-employee hour declined 1.0 percent from
the third to the fourth quarter of 1987, as output increased 3.5 percent and
all-employee hours increased 4.6 percent (seasonally adjusted annual rates).
Productivity declined for the first and last quarters of 1987, but rose, during
the second and third quarters (table 6).

Table B. Productivity and costs for nonfinancial corporations:
Fourth quarter 1987
(Seasonally adjusted annual rates)

Period

Hourly
Produc- compen-
tivity Output Hours sation

Real
hourly
compen-
sation

Unit Implicit
labor Unit price
costs profits deflator

Percent change from preceding quarter
1987 IV -1.0 3.5 4.6 3.3 -0.4 4.3 -13.4 1.7

Percent change from preceding year
1987 IV 0.0 3.4 3.4 2.1 -2.3 2.1 7.3 2.7
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TECHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of non-
profit institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
Inputs. Business output accounted for 80 percent of gross national product in
1987. The nonfarm business sector, which also excludes farming, accounted for
about 78 percent of gross national product in 1987.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for
the durable and nondurables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical ma-
chinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous manu-
factures, ' The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries: Textile
will products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing and pub-
lishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and plastic
products, food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output accounted- for about 22 percent of gross national
product in 1987.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in
constant 1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid
aisployees of private households, rental value of owner-occupied dwellings, the

of corporations engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity trading,
<?££ and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing

the national income accountBO Nonfinancial corporate output accounted for about
59 percent of gross national product in 1987.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe
the relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of laborr capital, or any other .factor of production. Rather, they reflect
the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology; capital
investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and materials; the
Organization of production; taangerial skill; and the characteristics and effort
of the work force.
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Next release date

The next news release, Multifactor 'Productivity Measures, 1987, will
report 1987 measures of multifactor productivity—output per unit of combined
inputs of capital and labor—and revised measures for earlier years. The next
issue of Productivity and Costs will present preliminary third-quarter
measures of output per hour for business, nonfarm business, and manufacturing
and is scheduled for release at 10:00 AM EST, Wednesday, November 2, 1988.

TECHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
do! lars, less the rest-of-the-wqrld sector, general government, output of
nonprofit institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output accounted for 80 percent of gross national product in
1987. The nonfarm business sector, which also excludes farming, accounted for
about 78 percent of gross national product in 1987.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for
the durable and nondurables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical
machinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous
manufactures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing
and publishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and
plastic products, food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output accounted for about 22 percent of gross national
product in 1987.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in
constant 1982 dol1ars, 1 ess the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of nonprofit institutions, output of . paid
employees of private households, rental value of owner-occupied dwel1ings, the
output of corporations engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity trading,
and credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output accounted for about
59 percent of gross national product in 1987.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe
the relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific
contribution of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they
reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology;
capital investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and
materials; the organization of production; mangerial skill; and the
characteristics and effort of the work force.
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TECHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of non-
profit institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output accounted for 80 percent of gross national product in
1987. The nonfarm business sector, which also excludes farming, accounted for
about 78 percent of gross national product in 1987.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for
the durable and nondurables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical ma-
chinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous manu-
factures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries: Textile
mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing and pub-
lishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and plastic
products, food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output accounted for about 22 percent of gross national
product in 1987.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in
constant 1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid
employees of private households, rental vslue of owner-occupied dwellings, the
output of corporations engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity trading,
and credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output accounted for about
59 percent of gross national product in 1987.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe
the relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they reflect
the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology; capital
investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and materials; the
organization of production; managerial skill; and the characteristics and effort
of the work force.
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TECHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of non-
profit institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental
value qf owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output accounted for 80 percent of gross national product in
1987. The nonfarm business sector, which also excludes farming, accounted for
about 78 percent of gross national product in 1987.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for
the durable and nondurables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical ma-
chinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous manu-
factures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries: Texti le
mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing and pub-
lishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and plastic
products, food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output accounted for about 22 percent of gross national
product in 1987.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in
constant 1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid
employees of private households, rental value of owner-occupied dwellings, the
output of corporations engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity trading,
and credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output accounted for about
59 percent of gross national product in 1987.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe
the relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they reflect
the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology; capital
investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and mater ials; the
organization of production; managerial skill; and the characteristics and effort
of the work force.
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TECHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of non-
profit institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output accounted for 80 percent of gross national product in
1987. The nonfarm business sector, which also excludes farming, accounted for
about 78 percent of gross national product in 1987.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for
the durable and nondurables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical ma-
chinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous manu-
factures.. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries: Textile
mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing and pub-
lishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and plastic
products, food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output accounted for about 22 percent of gross national
product in 1987.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in
constant 1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid
employees of private households, rental value of owner-occupied dwellings, the
output of corporations engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity trading,
and credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output accounted for about
59 percent of gross national product in 1987.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release des-cribe
the relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they reflect
the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology; capital
investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and materials; the
organization of production; mangerial skill; and the characteristics and effort
of the work force.
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TECHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dol1ars, 1 ess the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of non-
profit institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output accounted for 31 percent of gross national product in
1988 The nonfarm business sector, which also excludes farming, accounted for
about 79 percent of gross national product in 1988.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for
the durable and nondurables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical ma-
chi nery; transportation equi pment; i nstruments; 1 umber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous manu-
factures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries: Textile
mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing and pub-
lishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and plastic
products, food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output accounted for about 22 percent of gross national
product in 1988.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in
constant 1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general, government,
unincorporated business, output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid
employees of private households, rental value of owner-occupied dwellings, the
output of corporations engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity trading,
and credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output accounted for about
60 percent of gross national product in 1988.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe
the relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a 'sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they reflect
the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology; capital
investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and materials; the
organization of production; mangerial s k i l l ; and the characteristics and effort
of the work force.
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TECHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of non-
profit institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output accounted for 81 percent of gross national product in
1988 The nonfarm business, sector, which also excludes farming, accounted for
about 79 percent of gross national product in 1988.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for
the durable and nondurables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical ma-
chinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous manu-
factures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries: Texti1"
mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing and pub-
lishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and plastic
products, food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output accounted for about 22 percent of gross n."ion,;
product in .1988.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national prfvM»ct in
constant 1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid
employees of private households, rental value of owner-occupied dwellings,, the
output of corporations engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity trading,
and credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in Computing
the national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output accounted for about
60 percent of gross national product in 1988.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe
the relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the changes from period to period in the amount of goods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they reflect
the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology; capital
investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and materials; the
organization of production; mangerial skill; and the characteristics and effort
of the work force.
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TECHNICAL MOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of non-
profit institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output accounted for 81 percent of gross national product in
1988 The nonfarm business sector, which also excludes farming, accounted for
about 79 percent of gross national product in 1988.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for
the durable and nondurables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary
metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical ma-
chinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous manu-
factures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries: Textile
mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products, printing and pub-
lishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and plastic
products, food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output accounted for about 22 percent of gross national
product in 1988.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in
constant 1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid
employees of private households, rental value of owner-occupied dwellings, the
output of corporations engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity trading,
and credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output accounted for about
60 percent of gross national product in 1988.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release describe
the relationship between output in real terms and the labor time involved in its
production. They show the changes from period to period in the amount of yoods
and services produced per hour. Although these measures relate output to hours
of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribu-
tion of labor, capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they reflect
the joint effects of many influences, including changes in technology; capital
investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and materials; the
organization of production; managerial skill; and the characteristics and effort
of the work force.
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TECHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant
1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of
nonprofit institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in
computing the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also
made in labor inputs. Business output accounted for 81 percent of gross
national product in 1988 The nonfarm business sector, which also excludes
farming, accounted for about 79 percent of gross national product in 1988.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for
the durable and nondurables goods sectors.

The durable sector includes the following 2-digit SIC industries:
Primary metals; fabricated metal products; nonelectrical machinery; electrical
machinery; transportation equipment; instruments; lumber and lumber products;
furniture and fixtures; stone, clay, and glass products; and miscellaneous
manufactures. The nondurable sector includes these 2-digit SIC industries:
Textile mill products^ apparel products, leather and leather products,
printing and publishing, chemical and chemical products, petroleum products,
rubber and plastic products, food, and tobacco products.

Manufacturing output accounted for about 22 percent of gross national
product in 1988.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in
constant 1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid
employees of private households, rental value of owner-occupied dwellings, the
output of corporations engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity
trading, and credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in
computing the national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output
accounted for about 60 percent of gross national product in 1988.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release
describe the relationship between output in real terms and the labor time
involved in its production. They show the changes from period to period in
the amount of goods and services produced per hour. Although these measures
relate output to hours of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure
the specific contribution of "labor, capital, or any other factor of
production. Rather, they reflect the joint effects of many influences,
including changes in technology; capital investment; level of output;
utilization of capacity, energy, and materials; the organization of
production; managerial skill; and the characteristics and effort of the work
force.
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TECHNICAL NOTES

Business sector output is equal to gross national product in constant 1982
dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of
nonprofit institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental
value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical discrepancy in computing
the national income accounts. Corresponding exclusions are also made in labor
inputs. Business output accounted for 81 percent of gross national product in
1988. The nonfarm business sector, which also excludes farming, accounted for
about 79 percent of gross national product in 1988.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for
the durable and nondurable goods sectors. The durable sector includes the
following 2-digit SIC industries: Primary metals; fabricated metal products;
nonelectrical machinery; electrical machinery; transportation equipment;
instruments; lumber and lumber products; furniture and fixtures; stone, clay,
and glass products; and miscellaneous manufactures. The nondurable sector
includes these 2-digit SIC industries: Textile mill products, apparel
products, leatner and leather products, printing and publishing, chemicals and
chemical products, petroleum products, rubber and plastic products, food, and
tobacco products. Manufacturing accounted for about 22 percent of gross
national product in 1988.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to gross national product in
constant 1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
unincorporated business, output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid
employees of private households, rental value of owner-occupied dwellings, the
output of corporations engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity
trading, and credit and insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in
computing the national income accounts. Nonfinancial corporate output
accounted for about 60 percent of gross national product in 1988.

The productivity and associated cost measures in this news release
describe the relationship between output in real terms and the labor time
involved in its production. They show the changes from period to period in the
amount of goods anu services produced per hour. Although these measures relate
output to hours of all persons engaged in a sector, they do not measure the
specific contribution of labor, capital, or any other factor of production.
Rather, they reflect the joint effects of many influences, including changes in
technology; capital investment; level of output; utilization of capacity,
energy, and materials; the organization of production; managerial skill; and
the characteristics and effort of the work force.

Digitized for FRASER 
http://fraser.stlouisfed.org/ 
Federal Reserve Bank of St. Louis

1989-11-02 | Third Quarter 1989 Preliminary



TECHNICAL NOTES

Labor Input: The primary source of hours and employment data is the BLS
Current Employment Statistics (CES) program, which provides monthly survey
data on total employment and average weekly hours of production and
nonsupervisory workers in nonagricultural establishments. Jobs rather than
persons are counted. Weekly hours are adjusted to the hours at work
definition using the BLS Hours at Work survey, conducted for this purpose.

Data from the BLS Current Population Survey (CPS) are used for farm
labor; in the nonfarm sector, the National Income and Product Accounts (NIPA)
prepared by the Bureau of Economic Analysis of the Department of Commerce and
the CPS are used to measure labor input for government enterprises,
proprietors, unpaid family workers, and paid employees of private households.

Output: Business sector output is equal to gross national product (GNP) in
constant 1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid employees of private
households, rental value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical
discrepancy in computing the NIPA. Corresponding exclusions are also made in
labor inputs. Business output was about 81 percent of GNP in 1988. Nonfarm
business, which also excludes farming, was about 79 percent of GNP in 1988.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for
the durable and nondurable goods sectors. Durables include the following 2-
digit SIC industries: Primary metals; fabricated metal products;
nonelectrical machinery; electrical machinery; transportation equipment;
instruments; lumber and lumber products; furniture and fixtures; stone/ clay,
and glass products; and miscellaneous manufactures* Nondurables include:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products,
printing and publishing, chemicals and chemical products, petroleum products,
rubber and plastic products, food, and tobacco products. Manufacturing
accounted for about 22 percent of GNP in 1988*

Honfinancial corporate output is equal to GNP in constant 1982 dollars,
less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of nonprofit
institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental value of
owner-occupied dwellings, unincorporated business, the output of corporations
engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity trading, and credit and
insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the NIPA.
Nonfinancial corporations accounted for about 60 percent of GNP in 1988.

PRODUCTIVITY: These productivity measures describe the relationship between
real output and the labor time involved in its production". They show the
changes from period to period in the amount of goods and services produced per
hour* Although these measures relate output to hours at work of all persons
engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribution of labor,
capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they reflect the joint
effects of many influences, including changes in technology; capital
investaent; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, ̂ nd materials;
the organization of production; managerial skill; and the characteristic$ and
effort of the work force.
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TECHNICAL NOTES

Labor Input: The primary source of hours and employment data is the BLS
Current Employment Statistics (CES) program, which provides monthly survey
data on total employment and average weekly hours of production and
nonsuperviso^y workers in nonagricultural establishments. Nonproduction and
supervisory worker hours are developed by BLS from supplementary sources.
Jobs rather than persons are counted. Weekly hours are adjusted to the hours
at work definition using the BLS Hours at Work survey, conducted for this
purpose.

Data from the BLS Current Population Survey (CPS) are used for farm
labor; in the nonfajrm sector, the National Income and Product Accounts (NIPA)
prepared by the Bureau of Economic Analysis of the Department of Commerce and
the CPS are used to measure labor input for government enterprises,
proprietors, and unpaid family workers.

Output: Business sector output is equal to gross national product (GNP) in
constant 1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid employees of private
households, rental value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical
discrepancy in computing the NIPA. Corresponding exclusions are also made in
labor inputs. Business output was about 81 percent of GNP in 1988. Nonfarm
business, which also excludes farming, was about 79 percent of GNP in 1988.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for
the durable and nondurable goods sectors. Durables include the following 2-
digit SIC industries: Primary metals; fabricated metal products;
nonelectrical machinery; electrical machinery; transportation equipment;
instruments; lumber and lumber products; furniture and fixtures; stone, clay,
and glass products; and miscellaneous manufactures. ' Nondurables include:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products,
printing and publishing, chemicals and chemical products, petroleum products,
rubber and plastic products, food, and tobacco products. Manufacturing
accounted for about 22 percent of GNP in 1988.

Nonfinaneial corporate output is equal to GNP in constant 1982 dollars,
less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of nonprofit
institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental value of
owner-occupied dwellings, unincorporated business, the output of corporations
engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity trading, and credit and
insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the NIPA.
Nonfinancial corporations accounted for about 60 percent of GNP in 1988.

Productivity: These productivity measures describe the relationship between
real output and the labor .time involved in its production. Thqy show the
changes from period to period in the amount of goods and services produced per
hour. Although these measures relate output to hours at work of all persons
engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribution of labor,
capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they reflect the joint
effects of many influences, including changes in technology; capital
investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and materials;'
the organization of production; managerial skill; and the characteristics and
effort of the work force.

Digitized for FRASER 
http://fraser.stlouisfed.org/ 
Federal Reserve Bank of St. Louis

1990-02-05 | Fourth Quarter 1989 Preliminary



-6-

TECHNICAL NOTES

Labor Input: The primary source of hours and employment data is the BLS
Current Employment Statistics (CES) program, which provides monthly survey
data on total employment and average weekly hours of production and
nonsupervisory workers in nonagricultural establishments. Nonproduction and
supervisory worker hours are developed by BLS from supplementary sources.
Jobs rather than persons are counted. Weekly hours are adjusted to the hours
at work definition using the BLS Hours at Work survey, conducted for this
purpose.

Data from the BLS Current Population Survey (CPS) are used for farm
labor; in the nonfarm sector, the National Income and Product Accounts (NIPA)
prepared by the Bureau of Economic Analysis of the Department of Commerce and
the CPS are used to measure labor input for government enterprises,
proprietorsf and unpaid family workers.

Output: Business sector output is equal to gross national product (GNP) in
constant 1982 dollars, less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government,
output of nonprofit institutions, output of paid employees of private
households, rental value of owner-occupied dwellings, and the statistical
discrepancy in computing the NIPA. Corresponding exclusions are also made in
labor inputs. Business output was about 81 percent of GNP in 1988. Nonfarm
business, which also excludes farming, was about 79 percent of GNP in 1988.

Total manufacturing measures are computed by summing series prepared for
the durable and nondurable goods sectors. Durables include the following 2-
digit SIC industries: Primary metals; fabricated metal products;
nonelectrical machinery; electrical machinery; transportation equipment;
instruments; lumber and lumber products; furniture and fixtures; stone, clay,
and glass products; and miscellaneous manufactures. Nondurables include:
Textile mill products, apparel products, leather and leather products,
printing and publishing, chemicals and chemical products, petroleum products,
rubber and plastic products, food, and tobacco products. Manufacturing
accounted for about 22 percent of GNP in 1988.

Nonfinancial corporate output is equal to GNP in constant 1982 dollars,
less the rest-of-the-world sector, general government, output of nonprofit
institutions, output of paid employees of private households, rental value of
owner-occupied dwellings, unincorporated business, the output of corporations
engaged in banking, finance, stock and commodity trading, and credit and
insurance agencies, and the statistical discrepancy in computing the NIPA.
Nonfinancial corporations accounted for about 60 percent of GNP in 1988.

Productivity: These productivity measures describe the relationship between
real output and the labor time involved in its production. They show the
changes from period to period in the amount of goods and services produced per
hour. Although these measures relate output to hours at work of all persons
engaged in a sector, they do not measure the specific contribution of labor,
capital, or any other factor of production. Rather, they reflect the joint
effects of many influences, including changes in technology; capital
investment; level of output; utilization of capacity, energy, and materials;
the organization of production; managerial skill; and the characteristics and
effort of the work force.
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